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[image: image6.jpg]Rank Distraction Type Percentage of
Distracted Drivers

1 Generally distracted or “lost in thought” 62%
(daydreaming)

2 Cell phone use (talking, listening, dialing, 12%
texting)

3 Outside person, object or event, such as 7%
rubbernecking

0 Other occupants (talking with or looking at %
other people in car)

5 Using or reaching for device brought into 2%
vehicle, such as navigational device,
headphones

3 Eating or dr 2%

k2 Adjusting audio or climate controls 2%

B Using other device/controls integral to 1%
vehicle, such as adjusting rear view mirrors,
seats, or using OEM navigation system

B Moving object in vehicle, such as pet or insect 1%

10 ‘Smoking related (includes smoking, lighting 1%
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GUEST SPEAKER:





Jennifer Kissel-Morales & Shirley Blazich


Alverson Taylor Mortensen & Sanders





TOPIC:  “Navigating the Pitfalls of the Nevada Mandatory Arbitration Program”











Jennifer Kissel-Morales is a native Nevadan and specializes in medical malpractice, products liability, general civil liability, and transportation litigation.  





Jennifer began working in the legal field at the age of seventeen. After completing high school, Jennifer earned an Associate’s Degree in Paralegal Studies.  She worked as a legal secretary/paralegal for a few different law firms in Las Vegas before she decided to return to college.  Jennifer attended the University of Nevada Las Vegas and earned a Bachelor of Arts in Criminal Justice with a minor in Psychology in 1999.  During college, she interned for the Clark County District Court’s Drug program.  She also participated in undergraduate research pertaining to jury decision making process.    She earned a Juris Doctorate in 2003 at the University of Nevada Las Vegas William S. Boyd School of Law.  In 2003, she externed for the Clark County District Attorney’s Office in the violent crimes division and volunteered numerous hours to help abused and neglected children as part of the William Boyd School of Law’s child welfare program. During her last year of law school, Jennifer Kissel-Morales accepted a position with Alverson, Taylor, Mortensen & Sanders.  In 2012, Jennifer Kissel-Morales accepted a partnership with the firm.  





Jennifer has participated in numerous settlement conferences, mediations, and arbitrations, and is an experienced trial attorney that has successfully tried civil jury trials to verdict. Jennifer is active with the Women’s Chamber of Commerce of Nevada, the Southern Nevada Claims Association, The Supreme Court Historical Society, the Nevada Self Insured Association and RIMS. 





Shirley Blazich was admitted to practice law in the State of Nevada in 2003. She graduated from Loyola Marymount University, in Los Angeles, CA, in 1999 with a double major in Philosophy and Psychology, and received her Juris Doctorate from Loyola Law School, also in Los Angeles, CA, in 2003.  While in law school Shirley participated in both regional and national Mock Trial competitions and helped her school win first place in a regional competition which earned Loyola Law School a spot in the national competition that year.   Having grown up in Las Vegas, Nevada, she returned home following graduation and took a position as an Associate with the law firm of Alverson, Taylor, Mortensen & Sanders. In 2010 she accepted a partnership with the firm.  She is licensed in both State and Federal Courts and specializes in civil litigation including medical malpractice defense, employment discrimination defense, and general insurance defense work.  She has argued before the Nevada Supreme Court, participated in numerous mediations and arbitrations, and is an experienced trial attorney that has successfully tried multiple civil jury trials to verdict.  She is active with the Women’s Chamber of Commerce of Nevada, the Southern Nevada Claims Association, the Supreme Court Historical Society, the Nevada Self Insured Association and RIMS.  











THANK YOU TO OUR 2013 EVENT SPONSOR 


�





Servpro of Southeast Nevada





2012-2014 BOARD


PRESIDENT                                                                 Jim DeFrates


VICE PRESIDENT


Amanda Mansell-Spillman





PAST PRESIDENT                                                     Jeff Hall


TREASURER


Rochelle Rexius 





SECRETARY


Dawn Kyles





DIRECTORS


Stephanie Barnes


Christine Burkhart


Jeff Fleming


Larry Lizakowski


Ryan McLaughlin

















Email Us


south@nevadaclaims.org





Check out our website nevadaclaims.org








CHAPTER MEETINGS


WHEN: 	2nd Wednesday of every month      


		(Except December!)


TIME: 		11:30 A.M.(check-in) – 1:00 P.M.			


WHERE:	LAWRY’S THE PRIME RIB	


 		4043 Howard Hughes 


		Las Vegas, NV 89109


PRICE:	$25.00  Members includes  lunch


		$35.00  Non-Members &  non or late RSVP Members


Luncheons now begin at 11:45 sharp!





Please RSVP online by noon the Monday before the meeting!















































General Calendar


Luncheons and Special Events











*5/8 - 	Kurt Yoshii


Ninyo & Moore


TOPIC: TBA





*5/17 - 	SNCA Annual Charity Golf Tournament


Badlands Golf Club


**Register by May 3rd!**





*6/12 - 	Jeff Lomprey


	North Las Vegas Fire Department


TOPIC: TBA





*7/10 - 	TBA


TOPIC: TBA





*7/13 - 	SNCA 1st Annual Charity Billiards Tournament





*8/14 - 	Mayor Carolyn Goodman


TOPIC: TBA





*8/23 - 	Annual Charity Bowling Tournament 





*9/11 - 	Adam Hjorth


	Swainston Consulting Group


TOPIC: Aerial Photography and Imagery





*10/9 - 	TBA


TOPIC: TBA





INTERESTED IN BEING ONE OF OUR LUNCHEON SPEAKERS, KNOW OF A GREAT SPEAKER OR HAVE AN IDEA FOR A TOPIC?  LET US KNOW! EMAIL:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:amanda@nevadaclaims.org" ��amanda@nevadaclaims.org�





Treasurer’s Report


Current Bank Balance      	$16,750.59


Change                             	$     100.00      


Total         			$16,850.59





President’s Corner





On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Southern Nevada Claims Association, I am pleased to announce that the Honorable Mayor Carolyn Goodman will speak to our group at our August 14 luncheon.  Mark it down on your calendars as we will be expecting a full house that day.  In addition, we will host our 1st Annual Billiards Event on Saturday July 13.  Specific details will follow soon.   We are also pleased to announce that our annual bowling event will be held this year on Friday August 23 at the South Point. And last but certainly not least, our much anticipated May 17 golf tournament is filling up fast so please get your registrations in ASAP.   This is going to be a fun year!!


We have been receiving more feedback from our members and are gradually making some improvements to the way we do things.  Our new 11:45am start time has been a big hit as it allows our speakers more time to present while still allowing time for networking after the speaker.  In addition, we want to remind everyone again to PLEASE RSVP by 12noon the Monday prior to the luncheon.  This helps both the Association and Lawry’s.  Thank you for your cooperation.  More and more members are using our website to RSVP for the luncheons, golf and our other events and I want to say Thank You for that.  And speaking of social media, please remember to “like” us on Face Book.  And the last thing we have implemented at our lunches and events is the use of a credit card device capable of accepting your credit card on the spot and e-mailing you a receipt.  Now, that is very cool!!


We are filling up our calendar with some great speakers for the rest of 2013 but still have an opening or two.  Please see Jim or Amanda if you want to hear from a specific speaker or hear a specific topic. We want to thank all our members who have provided this information to date as again, this is YOUR Association and we want to bring you the topics and speakers you want to hear.


Thank you for attending and have a great month!





Jim DeFrates


President








3 Bound In Nevada Insurance Official Slaying


Three former fugitives were heading Tuesday to Carson City in police custody to face murder charges in the slaying of William McCune, Nevada’s chief insurance examiner, authorities said.





Carson City sheriff’s detectives were in a Las Vegas courtroom to take custody of Anthony Elliot, Makyla Blackmore and Raul Garcia following their appearance by videoconference before a judge, a court official said.





Elliot and Blackmore, both 20, and Garcia, 23, had been held at the Clark County jail as fugitives and didn’t face local charges, said Chryste Domingo, executive aide to Justice of the Peace Joe M. Bonaventure. They weren’t represented Tuesday by lawyers.





The three were arrested Saturday in Las Vegas while Michael Paul Evans was arrested in Carson City on murder warrants in the slaying of McCune, 62.





Carson City Sheriff Kenny Furlong has said the slaying didn’t appear to be related to McCune’s work for the state.





McCune was reported missing Thursday after he failed to make a business trip and authorities found a bloody robbery scene at his home.





His body was found Saturday, wrapped in a blanket and duct-taped, in the Carson River. It could take several weeks for blood test results to help determine McCune’s cause of death, Carson City Coroner Ruth Rhines said Monday.





Investigators believe McCune knew at least one of his assailants, and that evidence at the scene suggested illegal drug use was a motive for the slaying and robbery. Furlong didn’t detail what was taken from the home but said there was no apparent sign of forced entry.


McCune was Nevada Division of Insurance chief examiner since December 2009. He oversaw whether companies had sufficient money in reserves to cover claims and obligations.


Furlong said authorities didn’t immediately find McCune’s pickup truck, but they found its license plates late Friday at a Carson City residence associated with Evans.








Bills Target Nevada’s Construction Defect Law





Construction defect laws intended to protect consumers have morphed into a trial lawyer’s dream and a nightmare for Nevada’s building trades, putting many out of business and sending the cost of insurance skyrocketing, representatives of the homebuilding and construction industry said.





But in testimony before the Senate Judiciary Committee last week, homeowners recalled their own nightmares of shoddy workmanship, faulty plumbing and poor engineering that were fixed only after lawsuits were filed.





There was little consensus over SB161, presented by Senate Minority Leader Michael Roberson, R-Henderson. SB161 is one of several bills dealing with construction defect reforms, long a priority for Republicans.





The bill would define a constructional defect as a flaw that “presents an unreasonable risk of injury to a person or property.” It would also reduce the time in which lawsuits could be filed and remove attorney’s fees from recoverable damages.





Roberson said the legislation is “critical to putting Nevadans back to work.”  He said the law when adopted in 1995 was “designed as a consumer protection device.  Unfortunately, 18 years later the intent of this law is hardly recognizable,” he said.





Roberson and other backers of the bill cited a recent study by the University of Nevada, Las Vegas that said while new home sales plunged 86 percent between 2000 and 2012, construction defect claims rose 355 percent. Since 2006, the number of claims per new home in Nevada is 38 times the national average, the report said.





“It’s no longer a question of whether this is a crisis,” Roberson said.





Homebuilders complained of predatory behavior by lawyers who solicit homeowners to join lawsuits, even if they have no major problems. They also argued that the legal process prevents contractors from working with homeowners to fix problems once a construction default suit is filed, leading to expensive, drawn out litigation.





Josh Hicks, an attorney representing the Coalition for Fairness in Construction, referenced one pending case where lawyers in a suit over $15,000 are seeking $1.5 million in fees.





Jesse Haw, president of Hawco Homes in Sparks and co-chairman of the coalition, said since 1990, his company has built more than 1,500 homes in the Reno-Sparks area and at one time employed 200.





“We didn’t have one single lawsuit,” he said. “When something was wrong with the house, we fixed it.”  But he said his insurance premiums jumped from $37,000 in 1997 to $749,000 five years later.





“It effectively pushed our company out of the market,” he said. “Today we have three employees.”  “If there’s an issue with a house, builders want to fix them and homeowners want them fixed,” Haw said. “We believe litigation should be the last option rather than the first.”





But there was little sympathy from homeowners who’ve had to deal with major defects, like broken pipes in the walls.





Tracy Rhodes first noticed a discoloration on the baseboard in 2007.





“Mushrooms were growing from behind my dishwasher,” she said. “My builder no longer existed.”





“By 2010, I was broke, homeless and alone.”





Ralph Walker, a retired trial lawyer, said he and his wife built their “dream house” in Reno for around $500,000. Within three years it was settling. His floors sagged 6 inches. Concrete was cracking. Door wouldn’t close.





“I didn’t want a lawsuit. I went to the builder,” he said. “I showed him my problem; he said you have a major problem here.”





The builder called the engineer, but Walker said he never heard back from anyone. “That’s why I needed a lawyer involved.”





Eventually, he said dozens of concrete piers had to be installed under the home to stabilize it. The cost was $400,000.





The lawsuit judgment included $133,000 to pay his lawyer.





Small subcontractors also complained of being swept up in litigation for construction problems that don’t involve them.





No action was taken on the bill.











  “Like” us on Facebook and get $5 off your next luncheon!  Remember to “Like” our page and join our LinkedIn group to receive updates on our most current information!





Spotlight on the SNCA Board:  Rochelle Rexius





This month’s spotlight is on our fantastic Treasurer, Rochelle!





Rochelle Rexius graduated from the University of Oregon earning her BS degree.  She is a licensed Independent Adjuster and has worked for Hooper's and Associates as Branch Manager and V.P., NovaPro Risk Solutions as senior adjuster, Rimkus Consulting as Marketing Manager, and Church and Company as Western Regional Supervisor. With the past positions she has handled all stages of multiline claims.  





She has been involved with the Southern Nevada Claims Association and Nevada State Claims Association boards since 2002.  Rochelle was the President of the Nevada State Claims Association from 2010-2012 and is the current Treasurer for the Southern Nevada Claims Association.





When she’s not busy planning some great SNCA events, Rochelle likes to spend her spare time with her horses, cats, dogs and birds.





Insurer Analyzes Top 10 Driving Distractions Involved in Fatal Car Crashes


Of the more than 65,000 people in the U.S. killed in car crashes over the past two years, one in 10 were in crashes where at least one of the drivers was distracted, according to an analysis by Erie Insurance.


The Erie, Penn.-based insurer examined police report data in the Fatality Analysis Reporting System (FARS), a nationwide census of fatal motor vehicle traffic crashes maintained by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. Erie Insurance also consulted with the Insurance Institute for Highway Safety in its analysis.


“Distracted driving is any activity that takes your eyes off the road, your hands off the wheel, or your mind off your primary task of driving safely,” said Doug Smith, senior vice president of personal lines at Erie Insurance.


“We looked at what law enforcement officers across the country reported when they filled out reports on fatal crashes and the results were disturbing. We hope the data will encourage people to avoid these high-risk behaviors that needlessly increase their risk of being involved in a fatal crash.”


The analysis, which looked at data from 2010 and 2011, showed police listed the majority of drivers who were distracted as “generally distracted” or “lost in thought.” Police also listed several more specific types of distractions.


Below are the top 10 distractions involved in fatal car crashes:


� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://www.insurancejournal.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/04/driving-distraction.jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���


Erie Insurance says that because FARS data on distraction is based largely on police officers’ judgment at the time of the crash — and also because some people may be reluctant to admit they were distracted when being interviewed by police after a fatal car crash — the numbers are difficult to verify and may, in fact, under-represent the seriousness and prevalence of driving distractions.


The insurer says that the data is meaningful, however, because unlike surveys in which consumers self-report the types of distracted behaviors they engage in, the FARS data is based on actual police reports on fatal crashes.


In addition to encouraging drivers to avoid the distractions above, Erie Insurance offers the following tips to avoid cell phone distraction: 


• Let incoming cell phone calls go to voice mail.


• If someone calls you while they’re driving, ask them to call you back later and hang up.


• If you must talk or text, pull over.


• Lead by example; if you want your children to drive safely, show them how it’s done.












































Remember to register for the SNCA Annual Spring Charity Golf Tournament by May 3rd!











